
On passage of vehicles on toll roads in Belarus throughout the Second European 

Games 2019  

 

Dear motorists, we are pleased to inform you that pursuant to sub-clause 2.12 of clause 

2 of the Decree of the President of the Republic of Belarus No. 292 dated 24 July 2018 

“On arrangements to prepare for and hold the Second European Games in 2019”, users 

of toll roads using motor vehicles with a maximum laden weight not exceeding 3.5 

tons and trailers towed by them shall be exempted from toll payments from 10 June 

through 10 July 2019. 

Use of toll roads during that period for the said category of vehicles shall require no 

contract for the use of toll roads, no registration of a vehicle in the BelToll system, and 

no installation of an OBU on the vehicle. 

IF you already HAVE A CONTRACT and you plan to use toll roads from 10 June 

through 10 July 2019, the OBU can be placed in protective packaging (metallized bag); 

otherwise the device will emit signals when passing under toll collection gantries that 

will need to be followed according to the user manual. Anyway, payment WILL NOT BE 

CHARGED on your account.  

However, please note that starting at 00:00 on 11 July 2019, passage on toll roads in 

Belarus will be according to the regular procedure; i.e. obligations to pay the toll will 

apply to the following categories of vehicles:  

- motor vehicles with a maximum laden weight exceeding 3.5 tons; 

- vehicles with a maximum laden weight not exceeding 3.5 tons registered in the 

countries beyond the Eurasian Economic Union (Belarus, Russia, Kazakhstan, 

Kyrgyzstan and Armenia) 

For more details on the rules for the use of toll roads in Belarus, please visit the official 

website of the electronic toll collection system BelToll at www.beltoll.by. 
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